
5 April 2001

<<LastName>>

<<Job Title>>

<<AddressI>>

<<Address2>>

<<City>>  <<State>>  <<PostaICode>>

Dear <<Saluation>>

As you are aware, every primary school student in Australia will receive a specially struck medallion in commemoration of Australia's Centenary of Federation. I have written to each primary school in your electorate, outlining details of the medallions program.

The Centenary of Federation Medal/ions Program presents a great opportunity for you to visit primary schools within your electorate to speak about an historic parliamentary occasion and to discuss with students their place and importance in the future of our nation.

Some Members have expressed a desire to conduct a symbolic presentation of medallions to representatives of some or all primary schools within their electorate at a collective gathering.  Additional medallions (two per school) are available for this purpose by completing the enclosed request form and faxing it to Mr Greg Manning at the National Council for the Centenary of Federation.

You will also shortly receive a commemorative certificate for each primary school that will be signed by you, as the local Federal Member of Parliament, the Prime Minister and with a space for the signature of the primary school principal. I am sure that these certificates will form an important part of the medallions program and will provide you with an opportunity to visit primary schools within your electorate. Alternatively, you may wish to post the certificates to the schools. A list of schools within your electorate will be provided with the certificate.

To assist you with the promotion of the medallions program, please find enclosed: 

1) a copy of my letter to principals; 

2) a shell letter to principals, where you intend visiting the school; 

3) a shell letter to principals, where you intend posting the certificate; 

4) a medallions request form (you may need to make copies); 

5) a shell media release; 

6) a sample medallion; 

7) a background briefing to assist your electorate officers with inquiries; and 

8) a Teachers' Guide (all primary schools have received this).

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any further information.

Yours sincerely

Peter McGauran MP

6 June 2001


Tabled by Mr James Barr


General Manager


National Council for the Centenary of Federation








